From: Rosemary Lewin

**Sent:** 02 May 2022 00:57

To: Amy Ly

Cc: Planning Planning

**Subject:** Planning Application for 23 Kelly Street, NW1 8PG, ref:

2022/0739/P

**[EXTERNAL EMAIL]** Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

25 Kelly Street London NW1 8PG

Dear Amy Ly,

## 23 Kelly Street, NW1 8PG: refs: 2022/0739/P and 2022/1445/L

I am writing about the above application in two capacities: I am the owner of 25 Kelly Street, next door to no.23, and am also Chair of the Kelly Street Residents Association. I both these capacities I strongly support this application.

As the next-door neighbour to no. 23 I have no concerns about this application. And as Chair of the Kelly Street Residents Association I strongly support the application's aim of bringing no. 23 up to modern standards of energy efficiency, while complying with Grade II Listed regulations. We have been very constrained as to what we can do to our Grade Ii Listed houses in Kelly Street, and we would greatly welcome the Council's approval in enabling us to make our houses more energy efficient, contributing to meeting the Council's own climate agenda and targets.

I very much hope this application will be approved, and look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

Rosemary Lewin Chair, KSRA